Victoria Vipassana Community (V.V.C.)
Minutes of the V V C Interim Council
May 3, 2011
A meeting of the V.V.C. interim council was held at the home of John Hilditch, Victoria, B.C. on May 3, 2011. The meeting commenced at 1:00 p.m. with a short meditation.

Present:
Brock Brown

chair


Joyce Elliott

programmes


Joan Glover

treasurer



John Hilditch

secretary



Rod House 

communications
1.
Approval of the agenda:  The agenda was precirculated. Rod wished to add one item. It was moved by Joan Glover, seconded by John Hilditch that the agenda be approved as modified. The motion received unanimous endorsement. Brock declared the motion Implemented.

2.
Approval of the minutes of the April 14, 2011 meeting. It was moved by Rod House, seconded by Joyce Elliott that the minutes be approved. The motion received unanimous endorsement. Brock declared the motion Implemented.

3.
Business arising from the minutes and updates:

· Brock and Rod have arranged that James Baraz’s retreat on July 3 will be held at the University of Victoria Cadboro Commons facility. Joan reported that UVic has been paid
· Ajahn Tiradhammo will not be paying a visit to our sangha.

· Heather Martin has agreed that the retreat on May 28, 29 will be a metta retreat.

· It was agreed that the calculation of “suggested dana” varies with each retreat but is based on the same considerations. The council will be advised of the suggested dana when the retreats are planned.

· Joyce and Brock will manage advertising for the summer retreats. They asked council members to pass along any ideas for advertising.

· Communications: The summarized comments from the general meeting will be sent to all participants.


Action: Brock will see that this has been done.

Rod commented on the value of the comments for the communications team. He noted that the weekly newsletter was the primary source of information for most people. The communication team will meet next week to consider changes to the newsletter and web-site. His intention is that they will be simple and easy to access

It was moved by Brock Brown, seconded by John Hilditch that we enter into our own commercial email list service contract. The motion received unanimous endorsement. Brock declared the motion Implemented.

· The inclusion of links to recorded talks was discussed. We recognize that there are already many ways to access recorded talks and that we need not add our own links, with the probable exception of Heather’s talks to the study group. Rod suggested that we discuss this with Heather and the study group. If there is agreement someone should be assigned to be responsible for recording these talks. 

Action: John agreed to initiate this discussion at the next study group.

It was moved by Brock Brown, seconded by Joyce Elliott that we authorize Rod 
to purchase a clip-on microphone for an amount not to exceed $200. The motion 
received unanimous endorsement. Brock declared the motion Implemented.

4.
New Business:

· Retreats: Margo McLoughlin’s one-day retreat on April 30 was very successful and well received. The council thanks Brian Chapel, the registrar and Joyce Elliott, manager.

Brock and June are arranging accommodation for Ajahn Sona for his 
August 27 – 28 retreat.

      Rod and Isy House have submitted to council a proposal for a 5-day (4 night) residential retreat. It would be held on Thetis Island at Camp Columbia and could accommodate 24 participants. The cost of the retreat would not be based on dana. Heather Martin, our guiding teacher has agreed to lead the retreat. Joyce Elliott moved, seconded by Joan Glover, that, pending a more detailed proposal which would include time lines and costs, that we support this as a trial residential retreat. Joan will find out if our insurance will cover a residential retreat. The motion received unanimous endorsement. Brock declared the motion Implemented.

· Rod reported that he and Yeshua Moser-Puangsuwan will be organizing an "extended" (9am to 3pm) home sitting group (max 15 people) to begin on Sunday, May 22. They will continue every third Sunday of the month until fall at Yeshua and Tuk’s home. Rod will act as registrar.
Social Event: Eric Bedard has proposed that a social evening be planned for the sangha. He suggests that the evening would include entertainment provided by sangha members. It was moved by Brock Brown, seconded by Rod House that we support a social function and provide funds to rent the Cook St. Activity Centre for the event. The motion received unanimous endorsement. Brock declared the motion Implemented.

Ajahn Jayasaro, a very senior monk in the Thai Forest tradition may be visiting Victoria on June 9. Should this be confirmed Brock will arrange that we have an opportunity to have the Ajahn give a talk.
5.
 Financial Report: Joan presented a report for the period Jan. 1 to May 3. 
(attached). The balance on May 3 was $2,934.26. It was moved by Joan Glover, 
seconded by Rod House that the financial report be received. The motion  
received unanimous endorsement. Brock declared the motion Implemented.

6.
Scholarships: The council considered the valuable work and recommendations 
developed by the scholarship committee of the previous umbrella group and by the surplus funds committee of the umbrella group. We also appreciate the input from those at our recent general meeting.

 The council agrees that we continue to offer scholarships to our sangha members and that the following criteria be used in evaluating requests:


a.
the retreat must be in the Theravadan tradition


b.
The person requesting should be an active member of the sangha


c.
The person requesting should not have received a scholarship from us in 


this current year.

d.
The person requesting will be made aware that scholarships are meant for 


those with financial need.

The scholarships will amount to 30 per-cent of registration costs (to include accommodation, but not travel). Scholarships will be awarded on a first come first served basis. At present, scholarship requests will continue to come to the council rather than to a separate scholarship committee.


It was moved by Joan Glover, seconded by John Hilditch that $620 be assigned to scholarships for the remainder of this year. Three hundred and eighty dollars having been given already, this would amount to $1,000 for scholarships for this year. The motion received unanimous endorsement. Brock declared the motion Implemented.


We do not consider donations to Community Dharma Leaders to be part of the scholarship fund; this matter will be considered in October when we have a better idea of our financial situation.

7.
Reflections on the General Meeting:

We agreed that the meeting was quite successful. The discussion was lively; many people commented on the success of the “Caf( Method” of stimulating discussion. Facilitators for the first three areas – finances, programmes and communications found the comments very useful. Not surprisingly we ran out of time and we could not consider the final area, organization. Those attending the meeting were sent an email questionnaire asking for their input on organizational questions. Brock precirculated the collated results of the responses.


The council was pleased to receive unanimous support for their decision to proceed with becoming a registered non-profit organization. The next steps are to decide on a name and an organizational model.

Name: The majority of the email responses and the council members favour a name change. Several suggestions were considered.


Organizational Model: The majority of responders favoured Model One, an organization with a small number of founding members and an appointed board (council). We will seek expert opinion to help guide us through this process. Brock, Rod and John agreed to be a small working group to continue this discussion and prepare a proposal for council.

Meeting termination: The meeting terminated at 4:10 p.m.

Next Council Meeting: The next meeting will be held at the home of Rod House on Thursday, June 2 at 1:00 p.m.
Secretary: John Hilditch


Chair: Brock Brown
